

We extend the healing ministry of Christ by caring for those who are ill and by nurturing the health of the people in our communities.

August 26, 2020

VIA EMAIL - balbrech@jeffco.us

Bonnie Albrecht, REHS, CP-FS
Public Health Coordinator - Gilpin County Public Health
in partnership with Jefferson County Public Health
101 Norton Dr.
Blackhawk, CO 80422
303-582-5803 x3113

RE: St. Anthony Hospital

Dear Bonnie.

In response to the request for documentation in support of Gilpin County's application for "Protect Our Neighbors" status under the July 9, 2020 Executive Order D-2020-127 which application requests permission for critical retail businesses to operate at 50% capacity (with activities not to exceed 500 people in a given location), St. Anthony Hospital will continue to monitor its available ICU beds and ventilators, and it regularly monitors its supply of personal protective equipment and hospital staff in anticipation of and in preparation for a surge or resurgence of COVID-19 patients. St. Anthony Hospital has reviewed the Gilpin County Metrics, Containment Plan and Community Testing Center Safety Plan and the hospital is prepared to serve COVID-19 patients from Gilpin County.

Regards,

Centura Health

For St. Anthony Hospital

Kris Ordelheide

Sénior Vice President & General Counsel

Kevin Jenkins, President & CEO – St. Anthony Hospital
 Gerald Winston Tripp II, MD, CMO – St. Anthony Hospital
 Ron Engles, Gilpin County Commissioner – rengels@gilpincounty.org